U.S. Army Military History Institute 950 Soldiers Drive Carlisle Barracks, PA 17013-5021 23 Dec 2011

#### **US ARMY CORPS OF ENGINEERS**

A Working Bibliography of MHI Sources

#### **CONTENTS**

General Sources19th Century-General Sources-Civil War-Civil War20th Century-General Sources-World War I-World War I-Since 1945-Since 1945

### **GENERAL SOURCES**

- Army Almanac: A Book of Facts Concerning the U.S. Army. Harrisburg, PA: Mil Srv Pub, 1959. 797 p. UA25.A75. Commercial updating of 1950 ed. See Chap 12.
- Badter, William N. <u>The District Engineer: Interviews With Colonel...</u>. Wash, DC: COE, 1983. 128 p. UG128.B32.S33.
- Davis, Franklin M., & Jones, Thomas T. <u>The U.S. Army Engineers--Fighting Elite</u>. NY: Watts, 1967. UG23.D38.
- Dupuy, Trevor N., ed. International Military and Defense Encyclopedia. 6 vols. Wash, DC: Brassey's, 1993. pp. 854-62. U24.I58.

Harts, William W. "Origin of the Engineer Insignia." Military Engineer (Sep/Oct 1930): p. 405. Per.

- Schwartz, Max. <u>Genie du Monde: Military Engineers of the World</u>. Baltimore, MD: PublishAmerica, 2009. 156 p. UG15.S39.
- St. Clair, Harold J. "Why Civil Works in the Corps of Engineers?" <u>Military Review</u> (Jan 1957): pp. 40-46. Per.

Stations of Engineer Units Regular Army, 1846-1937. Wash, DC: GPO, 1938. 137 p. UG23.S72.

- U.S. Army. Engineer School. <u>History and Traditions of the Corps of Engineers</u>. ROTC Text, 1952. 25 p. UG23.H58.
- U.S. Dept of Army. Office, Chief of Engineers. <u>Historical Vignettes</u>. Wash, DC: GPO, 86 p. UG23H56.

Brief (1-page) accounts, various subjects, all time periods.

### See also:

-Bibliographies on Field Fortifications; Rivers & Roads; and Engineer unit histories in Unit Histories; WWII & Korean War Engineer Documents Collection, Arch; Oral history transcripts of retired general officers, Arch.

# **19<sup>TH</sup> CENTURY-General Sources**

- Floyd, Dale E. "Supervision of Fortification Construction, 1794-1820." <u>Periodical</u> (Summer 1994): pp. 23-33. Per.
- Lamb, Blaine P. "The Corps and the Colorado: Army Engineers on the American Nile." Journal of <u>America's Military Past</u> (Winter 2005): pp. 26-42. Per.
- Michie, P.S. "American Military Roads and Bridges." Journal of the Military Service Institution of the US (1894): pp. 675-86. Per.
- Robinson, Wm. M., Jr. "The Engineer Soldiers in the Mexican War." <u>Military Engineer</u> (Jan/Feb 1932): pp. 1- Per.
- Shallat, Todd A. "American Gibraltars: Army Engineers and the Quest for a Scientific Defense of the Nation, 1815-1860." <u>Army History</u> (Winter 2008): pp. 4-19. Per.
- Shiman, Philip L. "Engineering Sherman's March: Army Engineers and the Management of Modern War, 1862-1865." PhD dss, Duke, 1991. 741 p. E492.7.S56.
- Smith, Gustavus W. <u>Company "A" Corps of Engineers, U.S.A., 1846-1848, in the Mexican War</u>. [Ed by Leonne M. Hudson] Kent, OH: Kent State, 2001. 96 p. E409.2.S65.
- Smith, Mark A. "The Corps of Engineers and National Defense in Antebellum America, 1815-1860." PhD dss, U AL, 2004. 510 p. UG23.S65.
- <u>Engineering Security: The Corps of Engineers and Third System Defense Policy</u>, 1815-1861.
  Tuscaloosa, AL: U AL, 2009. 266 p. UG23.S652.

Smith, Merritt R., editor. <u>Military Enterprise and Technological Change: Perspectives on the American</u> <u>Experience</u>. Cambridge, MA: MIT, 1985. UL170.M55. See Chap 2, covering 1827-56.

Spencer, Ivan D. "Rubber Ponton Bridges-in 1846!" Military Engineer (Jan 1945): pp. 24-27. Per.

Swan, Guy C., III, et al. "Scott's Engineers." Military Review (Mar 1983): pp. 61-69. Per.

\_\_\_\_. <u>Historical Papers Relating to the Corps of Engineers and to Engineer Troops of the United States Army</u>. Washington Barracks, DC: Press of the Engineer School, 1904. UG23.H572. See pp. 1-54, "Historical Sketch of the Corps of Engineers" by Andrew A. Humphreys; pp. 55-111, "History of the Engineer Battalion" by Thomas Turtle and "Company 'A', Corps of Engineers, in the Mexican War" by Gustavus Smith.

## <u>19<sup>TH</sup> CENTURY-Civil War</u>

- Blevins, Jon D. "The United States Coastal Survey during the Civil War." MA thesis, U AR, 2006. 98 p. UG472.B54.
- Catton, Bruce. <u>Reflections on the Civil War</u>. Garden City, NY: Doubleday, 1981. 246 p. E468C33. See Chap 5.
- Coggins, Jack. "The Engineers Played a Key Roll in both Armies." <u>Civil War Times Illustrated</u> (Jan 1965): pp. 40-47. Per.
- Hickenlooper, Andrew. "Our Volunteer Engineers" In <u>Sketches of War History, 1861-1865: Papers</u> <u>Prepared for the...</u> Vol. 3. Cincinnati, OH: Clarke, 1890. pp. 301-18. E464.M5.1991v3.
- Jackson, Harry L. <u>First Regiment Engineer Troops, P.A.C.S.</u>: Robert E. Lee's Combat Engineers. Louisa, VA: R.A.E. Design, 1998. 234 p. E546.7.J33.
- Kundahl, George G. <u>Confederate Engineer: Training and Campaigning With John Morris Wampler</u>. Knoxville, TN: U TN, 2000. 336 p. E546.7.K86.
- Miller, William J. "I Only Wait for the River: McClellan and his Engineers on the Chickahominy." In <u>The Richmond Campaign of 1862: The Peninsula and the Seven Days</u>. Chapel Hill, NC: U NC, 2000. pp. 44-65. E473.6.R53.

Ness, George T., Jr. "Engineers of the Civil War." Military Engineer (May/Jun 1952): pp. 179-87. Per.

- Thienel, Phillip M. "Engineers in the Union Army, 1861-1865." <u>Military Engineer</u> (Jan/Feb 1955): pp. 36-41 & (Mar/Apr 1955): pp. 110-15. Per.
- . <u>Mr. Lincoln's Bridge Builders: The Right Hand of American Genius</u>. Shippensburg, PA: White Mane, 2000. 278 p. E468.9.T54.
- U.S. Army Engineer School. <u>The Engineer Battalion in the Civil War: A Contribution to the History of the United States Engineers</u>. Washington Barracks, DC: Press of Eng School, 1910. 105 p. E492.7.T46.

### 20<sup>TH</sup> CENTURY-World War I

- Baldwin, Bert L. "The American Quarry at Rupt-sur-Marne." <u>Military Engineer</u> (May/Jun 1929): pp. 211-13. Per. Limestone quarry for road work.
- Browne, George. <u>An American Soldier in World War I</u>. [Edited by David L. Snead] Lincoln, NE: U NE, 2006. 199 p. D570.9.B77. 117<sup>th</sup> Engineers.
- Hertzberg, H.F.H. "The Re-Organization of the Engineering Troops of a Canadian Division-Great War 1914-18." <u>Canadian Defence Quarterly</u> (Jul 19240: pp. 39-46. Per.
- Holt, W. Stull. <u>The Office of the Chief of Engineers of the Army: Its Non-Military History, Activities</u> <u>and Organization</u>. Baltimore: Johns Hopkins, 1923. pp. 1-11. UG23.H64.
- Sankey, C.E.P. "Assault Bridging." <u>Royal Engineers Journal</u> (Aug 1922): pp. 65-91. Per. Sambre-Oise Canal, 4 Nov.
- U.S. Army. AEF. Duties and Relations of Engineers. Paris?: 1918. 19 p. D570.309.A5.
- <u>Historical Report of the Chief Engineer, Including All Operations of the Engineer Department,</u> <u>American Expeditionary Forces, 1917-1919</u>. Wash, DC: GPO, 1919. 437 p. D570.309.A5.
- . <u>Report of the Chief Engineer, First Army...on the Engineer Operations in the St. Mihiel and</u> <u>Meuse-Argonne Offensives, 1918</u>. Wash, DC: GPO, 1929. 151 p. D570.309.A5.
- \_\_\_\_\_. Chief Engineer. Engineer Field Notes. Wash, DC: GPO, 1922. 404 p. UG153.E53.

## 20<sup>TH</sup> CENTURY-World War II

- Bass, Richard T. <u>The Bridges of Neptune: U.S. Army Engineer Special Brigades in Normandy</u>. Exeter, England: Lee, 1994. 297 p. D756.5.N6.B27. Chiefly 5<sup>th</sup> & 6<sup>th</sup> Engineer Special Brigades.
- Beck, Alfred M., et al. <u>The Corps of Engineers: The War Against Germany</u>. In <u>USAWWII</u> series. Wash, DC: CMH, 1985. 608 p. D769.A533v6pt6v4.
- Bowman, Waldo G. <u>American Military Engineering in Europe from Normandy to the Rhine</u>. NY: Engineering New-Record, 1945. 102 p. D795.U6.B6.
- Dod, Karl C. <u>The Corps of Engineers: The War Against Japan</u>. In <u>USAWWII</u> Series. Wash, DC: OCMH, 1966. D769.A533v6pt6v2.
- Dzuiban, Stanley W. "When Engineers Fight as Infantry: The Amphibious Assault of Gela by a Ranger-Engineer Force." <u>Army</u> (Sep 1962): pp. 68-72. Per.
- "Engineer Troops in Theater as of 15 May 1945." Appendix 8. <u>Final Report of the Chief Engineer</u>, <u>European Theater of Operations</u>, 1942-1945. Vol. II. D795.U6A5.
- Fowle, Barry W., ed. <u>Builders and Fighters: U.S. Army Engineers in World War II</u>. Ft Belvoir, VA: Hist Off, Corps of Engineers, 1992. 528 p. D769.33.B85. 35 ranging essays, units indexed.
- Grathwol, Robert P., & Moorhus, Donita M. <u>Bricks, Sand, and Marble: U.S. Army Corps of Engineers</u> <u>Construction in the Mediterranean and Middle East, 1941-1991</u>. Wash, DC: Center of Military History, Corps of Engineers, US Army, 2009. 672 p. UG23.G69.
- Leadbetter, Wyland F. "Engineer Combat Battalions in Their Secondary Role as Infantry During the Battle of the Bulge." In <u>Military History Anthology</u>. Ft. Leavenworth, KS: CSI, 1984. pp. 157-96. D25.M53.
- Osborne, Theodore. Papers. 1 Box. Arch. Includes memoirs of his service as Engineer in Persian Gulf Command.
- Pierce, J. Kingston. "'The Biggest and Hardest Job Since the Panama Canal.'" <u>American History</u> (Feb 01): pp. 52-58. Per. Alaska Highway.
- Roberts, Larry D. "The Bailey: The Amazing All-Purpose Bridge." In <u>Builders and Fighters</u>. Ft Belvoir, VA: USACE/Historical Office, 1992. pp. 181-94. D769.33.B85.

Rottman, Gordon L. U.S. Combat Engineer 1941-45. NY: Osprey, 2010. 64 p. UG23.R67.

- Schulz, John W.N. "New Equipment for Army Engineers." <u>Military Engineer</u> (Apr 1945): pp. 117-25. Per.
- Stanton, Shelby L. Order of Battle, U.S. Army, World War II. Novato, CA: Presidio, 1984. 621 p. Ref. See Chap 8.
- U.S. Army. Engineer Amphibian Command. <u>The Engineer Amphibian Soldier: Information for</u> <u>Individual Care</u>. Handbook, Camp Edwards, MA, 1942-45? 109 p. UG153.I53. General info ranging from first aid to venereal diseases.
- U.S. Army. Engineer Sch. <u>Historical Examples of Engineer Operations: Campaign in Sicily</u>. Conference Notes, Mar 1951. 24 p. D763S5.H57.
- U.S. Army. European Theater. "Operation on the Continent—Engineer Plan." Annex to ETO Overlord Plan, Apr 1944. ca 250 p. D756.N6.S56.
- U.S. Army. European Theater. Office, Chief Engineer. "An Appreciation of Forestry Work by Engineer Troops in a Continental Operation." Study, April, 1944. 23 p. D769.33.A66.
  - \_\_\_\_. "Cherbourg Port Reconstruction." Report, Mar 1945. 140 p. D762.C46.C44.
- U.S. Army Forces, Pacific. Office of Chief Engr. <u>Amphibian Engineer Operations</u>. Vol. IV in series <u>Engineers of the Southwest Pacific, 1941-1945</u>. Wash, DC: GPO, 1959. D795.U6.U54v4.

### See also:

-Bibliographies on ALCAN Highway & CANOL Project in Alaska

## 20<sup>TH</sup> CENTURY-Since 1945

- Bloomquist, Albert E. & Associates, compilers. <u>Organization of Corps of Engineers Equipment for Air</u> <u>Movement.</u> 2 vols. Ringoes, NJ: Albert E. Bloomquist, 1959. UC333.074.
- Burton, James H. "Engineers at Kot'o-ri," <u>Military Review</u> (Mar/Apr 1995): pp. 78-84. Per. Bridge operation by 185<sup>th</sup> Engineer Battalion, Dec 1950, near Manchuria.
- Constantine, Donald. "Sappers Forward: Preparing Engineers for Desert Storm." <u>Military Review</u> (Mar 1992): pp. 22-27. Per.

Engineer school's role in overcoming Iraqi obstacle system.

Fick, Philip J. "The Ramrod the Army's Builders." Army (Jan 1987): pp. 18-24 & 27. Per.

Galloway, Gerald E. "Dam Building in the Army?" Military Review (Feb 1975): pp. 72-81. Per.

- Grathwol, Robert P., & Moorhus, Donita M. <u>Building for Peace: U.S. Army Engineers in</u> <u>Europe, 1945-1991</u>. Wash, DC: CMH & CoE, 2005. 483 p. UG23.G735.
- Hatch, Henry J., & McDonnell, Janet A. "Laying the Groundwork for Theater Operations."
  <u>Military Review</u> (Mar 1992): pp. 2-13. Per.
  Surveys Corps of Engineer's involvement in Saudi Arabia, 1951-90, before Iraqi invasion of Kuwait.
- Hawkins, Steven R., & Wells, Gordon M. "Nation Building in Mesopotamia: U.S. Military Engineers in Iraq." <u>Army</u> (Feb 2005): pp. 17-18, 20, 22, 24, 26 & 28. Per.
- Lincoln, Ralph A. Papers. 1 Box. Arch. Correspondence, reports, clippings including coverage of his COE service in western PA.
- McConnell, Janet. <u>Hurricane Andrew: Historical Report</u>. Ft. Belvoir, VA: USACE/Historical Office, 1993. 69 p. HV636.1992.F6.
- Martin, Gregg F. "Turning 'Green': Organization Change in the Army Corps of Engineers, 1962-1991." PhD dss, MIT, 1992. UG23.M378.
- Mulcahy, Terrence D. "Engineer Support in the COMMZ." <u>Military Review</u> (Mar 1992): pp. 14-21. Per.

416<sup>th</sup> Engineer Command's role as theater engineer in Southwest Asia.

- Sandler, Stanley, editor. <u>The Korean War: An Encyclopedia</u>. NY: Garland, 1995. pp. 105-08. DS918.K673.
- Schubert, Frank N. <u>Building Air Bases in the Negev: The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers in Israel</u>, <u>1979-1982</u>. Wash, DC: CMH, 1992. 303 p. UG454.B477.S38.
- Traas, Adrian G. <u>Engineers at War</u>. Wash, DC: Center of Military History, 2010. 647 p. DS558.85.T73.
- U.S. Army. Corps of Engrs. <u>Military Engineering with Nuclear Explosives</u>. Livermore, CA: June 1966. ca 250 p. UG153.M53.

Warsinske, John. <u>Company Command in Vietnam...Oral History Collections</u>. Special Bib 26, Nov 1990. ca 250 p. Z6724.H6.U55no26. See Sec II, pp. 63-65.

Wright, Larry W., et al. Engineer Lessons Learned Applicable to Desert Shield. Ft. Belvoir, VA: Engineer Studies Center, 1990. 107 p. U719.E53.

### See also:

-Bibliography on Operation Desert Shield/Storm in Iraq.